
FFA News 

Dec 1st -17th - FFA Can Food Drive.  
The Nordheim FFA will be collecting canned foods and non perishable food items to go to 
the less fortunate families of Nordheim. We encourage everyone to participate! There will 
be wrapped boxes in the front office, library, and the Ag Building. 

Dec 5th - Mandatory Weigh In from 8:30 to 9:30 am at the shop barn. 

Dec 8th - Meat and Fruit Order Pick up at 3:30 to 4:30 pm. If you sold any fruit or meat, it 
is mandatory to come by and pick up your product! We want our costumers to have fresh 
product. 

Dec 9th - Mandatory FFA meeting at 6pm in the Ag Building  Don't forget that it is a pot-
luck dinner and gift exchange. Limit on the gift is $10 (only for those who want to partici-
pate).  
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Events for December 
1—17—FFA Can Food Drive 

1—HSBB vs Woodsboro @ 5pm 

2—Band Concert 4-12th 6:30pm 

3—Picture Retakes 

3—5—Nordheim HS BB Tournament 

5—Elementary/JH UIL @ A-T; Weigh—In 

6—Santa Comes to Town  

7—11—EOC Retest 

7—JHBB @ A-T 5pm 

8—HSBB Boys @ Nixon 6pm; HSBB Girls vs 
VCA @ 6pm; HS Six Weeks Test 

9—FFA Meeting 6pm; HS Six Weeks Test 

10-12—Tilden HS BB Tournament 

10—Spurs Ticket Sale Ends; Elementary 
Christmas Concert PK-3rd 6:30pm  

14—JHBB @ Tilden 5pm 

15— HS Semester Finals—1, 3, 5, 7; HSBB @ 
Three Rivers 6:30pm 

16—HS Semester Finals—2, 4, 6, 8 

18—Early Release @ 12:30pm; HS BB @ 
Yorktown TBD 

18—Jan 3—Winter Break 

21—HS BB Boys vs Charlotte @ ATT Center 
11:30am 

31—Karnes City HS BB Girls Tournament  

Events for January 
2—HSBB vs Pettus 11am 

4—Classes Resume @ 8am 

Just a Few Reminders  

All visitors must come through the front office to sign in.  

Picture retakes will be December 3rd. If you haven't taken a picture or would like to retake, 
please come to the front office to get an order form.  

Senior orders forms are due to the front office by Monday, December 7th. 

2nd Six Weeks—Top AR Readers 

The following students were recognized for earning the most AR points for the 2nd Six 
Weeks.  The top reader of each grade level was presented with a certificate and a pencil, 
and the other students were presented with a pencil.  Just a reminder to please encourage 
students to read and earn as many AR points as possible, and as an incentive NISD will be 
awarding the overall top three AR readers with gift cards from Wal-Mart at the end of the 
2015-2016 school year.  3rd place will be for $50.00, 2nd place will be for $100.00 and 1st 
place will be for $150.00, so students read, read, read. 

Kindergarten—Nicholas Villarreal; 1st Grade—Wyatt Garza; Dylan Presley & Hayden 
Schuenemann, Kayson Whitten; 2nd Grade—Bryce Tessmann, Nikolas Serna, Percy Torrez; 
3rd Grade—Trent Foerster, Brayden Jennings, Layne Geffert; 4th Grade—Raymond Knetig, 
Kyndil Villarreal, Isabella Bocanegra; 5th Grade—Staleigh Stockton-Banda, Kayla Gonzalez, 
Rebecca Holley; 6th Grade—Jessica Knetig, Maigene Foreman, Michael Key; 7th Grade—
Celeste Smith, Jason Guinn, Deric Torres; 8th Grade—Jakob Denton, Chastity Garcia, Alex 
Whitacre. 

Coach’s Corner 

Monday, December 21, 2015, Nordheim Pirate 
Boys will play at the AT&T Center against Char-
lotte at 11:30am.  If you would like to purchase 
tickets, please contact Coach Williams or Coach 
Castillo.  Tickets are $40 per ticket.  Order tickets 
by December 10th. 

 Counselor’s Corner 
by: Brandi Olsovsky 

Nominations are now being accepted for Nordheim ISD’s Gifted and Talented Program.  
This program is designed for students who exhibit intellectual and creative thinking abili-
ties at an extraordinary level not normally served in the regular classroom.  Anyone wishing 
to refer a student attending Nordheim ISD in kindergarten through twelfth grade this 
school year is asked to go by the campus office and request a copy of the referral form.  
Nominations are due by December 16, 2015.   

December STAAR EOC retesting will occur December 7 through December 11.  Students 
are required to pass all EOC’s in order to graduate.  Students taking the tests have been 
notified via mail.  If your child is testing, please ensure they receive a healthy breakfast, are 
rested, and are at school on time.   

I have begun working with elementary classes on how to be a friend.  Throughout the 
school year, students will participate in lessons about building strong character and being 
good citizens.  Junior high and high school students will continue to discuss post-secondary 
plans and career awareness.  

Seniors Class of 2016  

Sunday, December 6, 2015 the Senior class of 
2016 will be hosting a chili dinner sale at the Santa 
Comes to Nordheim event in downtown Nord-
heim. The Chili dinner will include chili, beans, 
cornbread, cake, and a drink for $6. Serving will 
start at 5-7pm. We will be located at the fire sta-
tion. Please come out and support your Nordheim 
Seniors and of coarse see Santa!  




